

FELC Ministry Team Minutes

Ministry Team: Worship & Music

Meeting Date: June 10, 2014

ATTENDEES: Jamie Parma, Linda Hash, Sue Swanson, Nancy Boettcher, Rhonda Rossing, Milly Rugland, Pastor Mary, Jim Stellmacher

Excused: Karrie Aaseby, Jerry Lokensgard

Items that may require council action:

•

Items that may require budget/finance coordination:

•

New Task Force (see minutes for details):

•

Ministry team minutes:

NS and DS

- Approval of May minutes
- Finance/Budget
 1. Review May expenses
 2. Update on questions about March budget: update on cymbal purchase from Linda—all set
- Interns: Sue and Linda already met with Megan and Tyler; **Jim** will meet with Megan to talk about ideas for the camp-style service; Megan and Tyler were going to collect names of interested youth musicians; they were also interested in the idea of making kids' bags to use during church services
- Joint worship service plans: it is November 2nd; Pastor Mary confirmed with Lawrence and shared some of the details: we have the building from 7-12 that morning with the service starting at 10, we want to have an opportunity for fellowship before the service begins, we can bring in our own coffee/cookies, **Jamie** will write up something for the bulletin/newsletter asking for volunteers to help with the planning
- Altar guild updates: continued working on the handbook; talked about the idea of an altar flower coordinator, **Linda** will write up something for the newsletter/bulletin asking for volunteers; need to think about budgeting for an annual robe cleaning; want to include section in the handbook for fall/other decorations
- Worship planning team updates: summer is all set; will meet in July to begin planning for fall
- Special musicians: got a list of youth musicians who performed at the "Evening of Music" event
- Altar Flower updates: **Jamie** will check into moving the altar flower information poster at the North Site so it is more visible
- DS usher teams: Jean is coordinating this
- Baptism shells: they are set and being used
- Prayer shawls: updates on baptism prayer shawls—we will wait to ask Karrie more about this
- Pentecost feedback: banners looked amazing, had over 50 geranium plants brought in and planted, neat ideas!
- Bell choir updates: still in discussion, lots of excitement about this possibility
- Bulletins: talked more about the format/layout
- Retreat: maybe October 4th; possibly have the morning be projects (such as putting together the kids' bags), eat lunch, and then have a Worship and Music Ministry team meeting
- Meet in July: not needed
- "Worship Matters" series will be aligned with the new member class—probably around January

NS

- Staffing nursery at the NS: we will put something in the bulletin and talk to Jean
- Recruit more members for WMMT and for Altar Guild: **Jamie** will send the list to Jim and we will contact suggested names

DS

Submitted by: Jamie Parma